

BRATTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chair Keith Rayward, 2 Flowers Mead, Bratton, Wiltshire, BA13 4SR

Email: parish.chair@brattonparishcouncil.gov.uk
Clerk Nicola Duke, April Rise, 81 Studland Park, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3HN

Email: parish.clerk@brattonparishcouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on **Wednesday 20th August 2025** at 7.15 pm in the Committee Room at the Jubilee Hall.

Present: Cllr Keith Rayward (Chair), Cllr Eddie Cole, Cllr Waller, Cllr Lloyd and Cllr Karen Lewis-Jones.

In attendance: Nicola Duke (Parish Clerk).

Open Forum

There were no members of the public who were present to address the Council.

	AGENDA ITEM
2025/34	Apologies for Absence and to consider the reasons given Cllr Elliott due to leave, accepted. Cllr Whittaker was absent.
2025/35	Declarations of Interest and Dispensations to Participate None.
2025/36	Reeves Community Orchard – Project Proposal Members considered a project proposal for the Community Orchard (information previously circulated). The Chair reported that recent work carried out at the Orchard had resulted an opportunity to further enhance the area. A report had been circulated outlining the proposed works and the associated costs. Cllr Cole reported that the original intent had been to clear a space and planning permission had been granted for the removal of some trees. The ground had then been dug out which had resulted in additional works being required to shore up the bank. Members noted that the project proposal had associated costs of £3,000. In considering the project members had regard to a tabled list of NDP projects, which the Chair introduced. It was noted that there were likely to be significant calls on PC finances for future projects. Members further noted the importance of prudently

managing financial allocation to projects, and ensuring that any project requests from the community were supported by detailed plans and fully costed project timelines presented to Council in advance of any works being commenced.

The CIL funds associated with site 321 were referenced and the Clerk was asked to obtain absolute certainty as to the funds which would be due to the PC at what stage.

In discussing the proposal from the Community Orchard, Members noted the importance of the space to the local community and its increasing use as a space for community events, including its use by the Primary School as a 'forest school'.

Members reviewed the costings which had been provided with the proposal and there was a level of concern that these were not robust enough and did not include any contingency provision. It was noted however, that the benefit of volunteer labour was an important aspect. It was felt that alternatives should be offered for the supply of the benches, to ensure that the costs were competitive and represented best value for money. Following debate, it was agreed that the most important part of the works was to ensure that the ground was made secure. The installation of benches could be addressed further down the line. In reviewing the costings provided Members felt that the sum of £1,200 could be allocated to the required ground works – representing the costs provided of £963 with the addition of the aforementioned contingency fund.

It was therefore proposed by Cllr Lewis-Jones, seconded by Cllr Waller and resolved to allocate the sum of £1,200 to the Community Orchard Project from the Site 321 ClL Fund EMR; the allocation to cover the costs of the proposed ground works with the further aspects of the proposal to be considered at a later date.

The Clerk confirmed that an account had been set up with Haven Timber and she would confirm the details with Cllr Cole, as well as ensuring he was an authorised account user, to enable the materials required for the works to be purchased without delay.

2025/37

Date of next meeting

Tuesday 9th September 2025 – Jubilee Hall.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.17 pm.